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DISCLAIMER:  The charges against each defendant are merely an accusation and all defendants are 

presumed innocent unless proven guilty in a court of law. 
 

 

On 1-4-22, officers responded to a domestic disturbance in the 1000 block of Cherry Lane. Officers separated 

those involved, restored peace and left the residence. 

 

On 1-6-22, an officer stopped Joseph Perry, 69, 9400 block of Kedzie, Evergreen Park, for a vehicle equipment 

violation at Dixie Highway and Indiana Avenue. It was determined that Mr. Perry was wanted on a DuPage 

County warrant for failure to appear on a traffic warrant. Mr. Perry was arrested and it was later determined that 

DuPage County would not extradite him due to covid restrictions. Mr. Perry was issued a warning for the 

violation and released.  

 

On 1-10-22, officers were called to the 400 block of Orchard Lane for a domestic disturbance. Upon arrival it 

was learned that one of the parties had left the home prior to police arrival. The party at the scene alleged that a 

battery had occurred, and the case was assigned to an investigator for follow-up. 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Chief Terry Lemming 

724 Penfield Street, Beecher, IL  60401 

708-946-6388 

 


